
The Gore Library will be relocating to the Encounter New Life Church, in 
Jacob Street (off Hokonui Drive) this month to allow work to start on the 
new library and community spaces at the James Cumming Wing.
The library is open at usual until Friday 16 April, when it will close for  
three weeks to allow staff to move to the new location.
The Library will reopen at 11 Jacob Street on Thursday 6 May. 
Jacob Street is located off Hokonui Drive. The temporary library site is  
near the end of the short street, on the left. Parking is on Jacob Street.
The Church, which will remain open for services and other activities, using 
spaces separate to the library. The library will be open normal hours, but 
will be closed on Sundays. 
Space will be a bit tight, but our staff has done a great job of mapping 
out the church hall to make sure all the books will be there. Internet 
computers, the Ancestry computer, printer, copier and scanner will be 
available, as will WiFi.
If your books are due during the closed period (17 April to 6 May) they  
will be automatically extended until Monday 10 May.
The after-hours returns bin will be moved at the same time as we shift 
everything else. Please hold onto your books until the library reopens,  
or you can return them to the Mataura Library.
The Mataura Library will be open as usual 10.00am-5.00pm Monday – Friday. 
You are welcome to use this library anytime.
The new library and community space redevelopment is expected to take 
about 18 months to complete. For more details go to lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz. 

Want to talk to the Streets Alive team about the trials that have been rolled 
out around Gore in recent weeks?

Today (Wednesday 7 April) Agnes, the conversation caravan, will be parked in 

•	Irk Street from 11:00am – 1:00pm
•	Eccles Street pocket park from 4:00pm – 6:00pm 
We will have our survey available for people to complete. The survey is to 
determine people’s awareness of Streets Alive and their first impressions. 
There will be another survey after the three-month trials are over. 

It’s really important we get your feedback on these temporary changes 
so we know what works well, where things could be better, or what didn’t 
work at all. 

	 Streets Alive Pop Up Sessions 

	 The Gore Library Is On the Move

The following streets will be closed from 5:30am to 10:00am on Sunday 25 April:
•	Bowler Avenue from Fairfield Street to Main Street
•	Fairfield Street from Bowler Avenue to Mersey Street
•	Mersey St from Fairfield Street to Main Street 
The closures are in accordance with Section 342 of the Local Government Act 1974.  

	 ANZAC Day Street Closures

Tuesday 13 April
The Council will meet in the Chambers, Bowler Avenue, at 4.00pm.

For all meetings, except those in committee, agendas will be available  
on the Council’s website www.goredc.govt.nz beforehand.   

	 Upcoming Meeting
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